
Minutes of the RPA 15 Technical Advisory Committee Meeting 
October 12th, 2022 

 
TAC Committee Members Present: 
Jeff Skalberg     Andrew McGuire   
Sean Murphy     Ryne Thornburg 
Rick Tebbs     Ashley Utt 
DeWayne Heintz     Jay Allison     
      
       
Others Present 
Chris Kukla – RPA 15     
 
 
Call to Order.  Ryne called the meeting to order at 10:05am. 
 
 
Action Items 
 
Review of the minutes.   Sedivec made a motion to approve the minutes from June 8th, 2022 , 
Allison seconded the motion.  All present voted aye; motion approved. 
 
2023 TIP Revisions 
Fairfield – Amendment:  Requested to Remove State Bridge SWAP funding from project and add 
federal bridge funds to US 34/Burlington Avenue project over West Crow Creek.  Kukla explained 
the change is due to IIJA and IDOT being unable to maintain SWAP for many programs but is an 
amendment since adding federal funding.   
 
Allison made a motion to approve, Heintz seconded the motion.  All present voted aye; motion 
approved. 
 
IDNR – Amendment:  Requested to add $110,800 in FRT funds to replace a storage and 
maintenance building at Bluff Creek OHV park, match will be provided  by special ATV fund. 
 
IDNR – Amendment:  Requested to add $213, 812 in FRT funds to construct additional parking 
for large vehicles at Bluff Creek OHV park, match will come from ATV registration fund. 
 
Allison made a motion to approve both IDNR amendments at Bluff Creek, Murphy seconded the 
motion.  All present voted aye. 
 
Oskaloosa – Administrative Modification:  Requested to move South 7th Street project from 
FY24 to FY23 due to project being ready.  Kukla noted that RPA currently does not need to adjust 
other projects, move or remove funds to allow project to move forward to allow but later may have 
to make adjustments.  Skalberg asked for what size projects.  Kukla said we would just have to ask 
IDOT. 
 
Heintz made a motion to approve moving Oskaloosa 7th Street forward, Skalberg seconded the 
motion.  All present voted aye. 
 
 
Other 

 



Status on active STBG/SWAP and TAP projects. 
Skalberg indicated he planned to submit an STBG application in the spring for FY24 or 25 to 
replace the project Wapello County dropped last year. 
 
Next Meeting.  To be determined. 

 
Adjourn.  With no other business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 10:47am. 
 
 
__________________________ 
Chris Kukla, Area 15 RPC 
 


	Others Present

